Photographs in Publications or Website

1. Written permission is needed to use a photograph of an adult in any publication, or the website, if the person/people is/are the focus of the picture and clearly recognisable. 

2. Written parental permission is needed to use photographs of children of 16 and under in publications, or the website, if the child/children is/are the focus of the picture and clearly recognisable.

3. Permission is not needed to use a photograph taken in a ‘public place’ where a number of adults or children are part of the general scene, if they are not the ‘focus’ of the picture (even if they are recognisable.) Examples of a ‘public place’ include Country Parks, highways, town centres, a fun day, a sporting event or the inside of a museum .

4. Written permission is needed to use a recognisable private home/building (this is not necessary for a picture of a street.)

5. Pictures should always be used in ‘context’ i.e. a picture of a child can not be used to illustrate a ‘foster care’ story, unless those that gave permission are aware of the subject matter.

Recommended Good Practice

The Data Protection Act is unlikely to apply in many cases where photographs are taken in schools and other educational institutions, including libraries. Fear of breaching the provisions of the Act should not be wrongly used to stop people taking photographs or videos which provide many with much pleasure. Where the Act does apply, a common sense approach suggests that if the photographer asks for permission to take a photograph, this will usually be enough to ensure compliance. 

• Photos taken for official school use may be covered by the Act and pupils and students should be advised why they are being taken.

• Photos taken purely for personal use are exempt from the Act.

Examples

Personal use:

• A parent takes a photograph of their child and some friends taking part in the school Sports Day to be put in the family photo album. These images are for personal use and the Data Protection Act does not apply. 

• Grandparents are invited to the school nativity play and wish to video it. These images are for personal use and the Data Protection Act does not apply.

Official school use:

• Photographs of pupils or students are taken for building passes. These images are likely to be stored electronically with other personal data and the terms of the Act will apply.

• A small group of pupils are photographed during a science lesson and the photo is to be used in the school prospectus. This is unlikely to be personal data and the Act wouldn't apply.

Media use:

• A photograph is taken by a local newspaper of a school awards ceremony. As long as the school has agreed to this, and the children and/or their guardians are aware that photographs of those attending the ceremony may appear in the newspaper, this will not breach the Act.

